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Another Canadian per-capita GDP decline clears the way for rate cuts  

 Canadian GDP rose by a smaller than 

expected 1.7% in Q1 following a 

downwardly revised 0.1% increase 

(previously +1.0%) in the fourth quarter of 

2023.  

 When measured against a still rapidly 

growing population, per-capita GDP 

declined for the sixth quarter out of the 

last seven (a previously reported small 

decline in per-capita GDP in Q1/23 was 

revised to a small increase to briefly 

interrupt a string of declines dating back 

to Q3 2022)  

 Total domestic demand (spending by Canadian consumers, businesses, and governments) rose 2.9% after 

essentially s talling over the second half of 2023.  

 Consumer spending rose another 3% - led by higher spending on services - alongside a 7.4% jump in household 

disposable incomes and higher saving rate.  

 Business investment also edged up by 3.5%, but that retraces little of double-digit declines posted in each of the prior 

two quarters.   

 On a monthly basis, almost all of the increase in Q1 GDP came from a 0.5% increase in January with momentum 

fading to a flat GDP growth reading reported today for March.  

 The advance estimate for April GDP is up 0.3% from March. Those early estimates have been exceptionally revision 

prone, but would leave Q2 growth tracking close to our current 1.4% forecast (and implying yet another per-capita 

GDP decline in Q2)  

 Bottom Line:  The downside surprise in Canada's Q1 GDP growth likely removes the last potential barrier 

preventing the BoC from easing off the monetary policy brakes with an interest rate cut next week. The economic 

data still hasn't deteriorated in a way that is forcing urgent BoC action, but a slow bleed over the last 2 years has left 

per-capita output back at 2016 levels (and little-changed from a decade ago), the unemployment rate is up a percent 



 

from a year ago, and month-over-month increases in the BoC's preferred inflation measures are running below the 

central bank's 2% inflation target. Given that backdrop, there is little reason for the Bank of Canada to wait longer to 

begin at least a gradual easing cycle and continue to look for a 25 basis point cut to the overnight rate next week. 

 

 


